
 

 
 
The reorganizational meeting of the Oak Grove Multi-Municipal Compost Processing Board was 
held on Monday, January 14, 2019 at 10:00am at the Schoonover Municipal Building. 
 
Members present: Mike Dwyer, Annette Atkinson, Mark Oney, Cory Lyon, Brian Barrett, Lee 
Bower and Dick Volmer.  Also present; MST Public Works Administrator Karen Stapleton. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Re-Organization 

 Chairman; Mike Dwyer, upon a motion of Brian Barrett, second by Dick Volmer.    
Motion passed. 

 Vice-Chairman; Annette Atkinson, upon a motion of Brian Barrett, second by Dick 
Volmer.   Motion passed. 

 Secretary/Treasurer; Dick Volmer, upon a motion of Mike Dwyer, second by Annette 
Atkinson. Motion passed 

 
Approval of Minutes 
Dick Volmer made a motion to approve the October 22, 2018 minutes. Annette Atkinson 
seconded the motion. Motion passed 
 
Mike Dwyer stated that the grants are ready to be submitted and Dick Volmer needs to sign.  
 
Facilities Report 
Cory Lyon stated the trommel screen and 279 track skid steer will be ordered as soon as the 
grant paperwork is submitted to DEP. Site is very active, grinding daily.  There is still 1,000 yards 
to process and it would be helpful fi each township could spare an employee to help run the 
front loader. Fall and leaf collection was much less this year due to the weather.  
 
Mike stated that we have an abundance of products, and each township should consider using 
it for their parks.  
 
Cory Lyon mentioned the purchase of a log splitter which would cut wood into smaller pieces 
and would be less work on the grinder teeth.  He is waiting on a quote form CAT through costar 
pricing. 

Oak Grove Multi-Municipal Compost  
Processing Board Minutes  

January 14, 2019 



 

 
Cory Lyon mentioned that we should increase the permit fee to $150.00. After a board 
discussion Annette Atkinson made a motion. Brian Barrett second the motion. Motion passed. 
 
Mike Dwyer stated that there needs to be a Spring, Summer and Fall rotation on Saturdays 
 
Treasurers Repot 
Mike Dwyer we have an income of $25,000 a month for products being picked up from the 
facility. 
 
Mike Dwyer stated that there were no bills, and the net/net for the year end was $45,000. 
 
Engineer 
None 
 
Solicitor 
None 
 
Old Business 
 
New Business 
 
Public Comment 
 
Next Meeting 
April 22, 2019 at 10am 
 
Adjournment 
Mike Dwyer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:25am. Annette Atkinson seconded 
the motion. Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karen Stapleton 
 
 
 
 
 
 


